
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT 
The Florida Department of Transportation’s mission is to provide a safe statewide transportation system that promotes the efficient  

movement of people and goods, supports the state’s economic competitiveness, prioritizes Florida’s environment and natural  
resources, and preserves the quality of life and connectedness of the state’s communities.  

Tree Removal Along Taft Street from SR 7/US 441 to N 40th Street Begins February 2025 

This notice is to inform you that the FDOT contractor will begin removing select trees from public right-of-way along the north side of Taft 
Street beginning February 2025, as part of the SR 7/US 441 Transit Corridor Improvements Project (Group 9). These trees will be removed 
to construct of a shared-use path to enhance safety and connectivity for the community. Residents should remove any items from public 
right-of-way that may conflict with the new shared-use path. Lane closures along Taft Street are permitted 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., 
Monday through Saturday. Access to residential properties will be maintained at all times. 
 

The City of Hollywood, as the Project Sponsor, received funding through the Broward Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) and 
requested that FDOT District Four design and construct the improvements along Taft Street from SR 7/US 441 to N 40th Street through the 
City of Hollywood Resolution No. 2021-280. The City of Hollywood will be installing new trees as part of a separate contract once this 
FDOT project in complete. For more information, please contact Ms. Clarissa Ip, P.E., at (954) 921-3990. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Erik Nemati, P.E.— FDOT Construction Manager 
erik.nemati@dot.state.fl.us or (954) 299-6441 
 

Matthew Pearson— FDOT Project Administrator 
matthew.pearson@dot.state.fl.us or (954) 789-4150 
 

Christian Gonzalez— Community Outreach Specialist 
csgonzalez@corradino.com or (786) 837-4884 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  
TREE REMOVAL NOTICE 
State Road (SR) 7/US 441 Transit Corridor Improvements Project (Group 9) 
Taft Street from SR 7/US 441 to N 40th Street 
In the City of Hollywood 
Broward County, FL 
Financial Project ID Numbers: 429576-9-52-01/02 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Fazal Qureshi, P.E.— Broward MPO Senior Engineer 
qureshif@browardmpo.org or (954) 876-0033 
 

Clarissa Ip, P.E.— City of Hollywood City Engineer 
cip@hollywoodfl.org or (954) 921-3990 
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WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA 
X/Instagram: @MyFDOT_SEFL 
Facebook: @MyFDOTSEFL 
Project website: www.d4fdot.com 
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